

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC WORKS Engineering Division – Traffic Section 2625 E. Glendale Avenue Appleton, WI 54911 TEL (920) 832-5580 FAX (920) 832-5570

To: Municipal Services Committee
From: Eric Lom, City Traffic Engineer

Date: December 5, 2023

Re: Parking restriction change on the 200 block of W. Prospect Av

Follow-Up to Six-Month Trial Period

At the request of Alderperson Alfheim, the Traffic Section reviewed the possibility of removing the existing 2-hour parking restriction on the south side of the 200 block of W. Prospect Av. She had been contacted by constituents that felt it was no longer necessary. A sixth-month evaluation period was approved by the Common Council at their 2/15/23 meeting (23-0110).

We did not receive any feedback or complaints from the public during the six-month trial period. Based on this, we recommend making the changes permanent.

To accomplish this, the following ordinance action is required:

1. *Repeal Ordinance 73-15:* "Parking be restricted to two hours from 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m., except Saturdays, Sundays and holidays, on the south side of Prospect Avenue from a point 145 feet west of Oneida Street to a point 590 feet west of Oneida Street."

